Date
Mr./Ms. Board Member Name, Title
Boardmember.emailaddress@lansingschools.net

Lansing School District Board of Education
519 West Kalamazoo Street
Lansing, MI 48933
Dear Mr./Ms. Board Member:
I write concerning the pending decision to close one of the area high schools. 

I deeply appreciate your kind consideration of fully supporting the following items:

· Be transparent and inclusive in the right-sizing process for the district 

· Delay any decision on closing a high school until January 31, 2013 

· Keep J.W. Sexton High School open, as indicated by data, for any right-sizing plan for the district
Your full support is very important to me as a [insert affiliation, e.g. Lansing resident and Sexton HS alumnus] and also for the welfare of our school district and community as a whole.  

The Board of Education (BOE) has commissioned four studies of the feasibility of reorganizing, redistricting, or right-sizing the Lansing School district since 2002. The recommendation to right-size has been previously proposed, as recently as 2008. According to Brian Ralph, Director of Operations, “We have a strategic plan. We now have to have a right-sizing plan.” The BOE, however, has not made its’ case to the voting public to decide on a right-sizing plan that includes closing any high school at the end of the current academic school year. 

Since the BOE has not demonstrated the cohesiveness, boldness or transparency needed to responsibly navigate a right-sizing process without a hired superintendent in place, and since three new Board members were freshly appointed in January 2012, it would be imperative to delay closing a high school until January 31, 2013. This would give the district an opportunity to hire its’ next superintendent and navigate the process effectively and efficiently.
In comparing the two facilities in question, the condition of J.W. Sexton High School (Sexton) compared to Eastern High School (Eastern) is much better from a life cycle cost value. The level of investment required to secure services of the facility over the next 20 years is much less for Sexton than it is for Eastern. As determined with demolition of the former Pattengill Jr. High School of similar vintage and condition to Eastern, the cost to ensure Eastern is functional for the next 20 years would be an irresponsible investment.

The overall capacity of Sexton is greater than Eastern, and the ability to expand this capacity in the future would be easier to accomplish at J.W. Sexton High School. Too, given the prior investment in Sexton’s athletic facilities the ability to meet current and future needs of the athletic programs would be more easily met at J.W. Sexton High School. 

Although the current academic success rate at both schools is below an acceptable standard it is notable that the current academic success rate at Sexton is greater than that of Eastern. 

Since budgetary shortfalls have been cited by the district as an incentive to closing a high school this academic year it is fiscally prudent to note that the exit strategy for Eastern has much more financial opportunity for the district given the proximity of Sparrow Hospital and their potential growth over the next 20 years. Too, historic tax credits, redevelopment initiatives, and other public private partnerships are tools that make the adaptive reuse of the Eastern campus feasible and attractive over a vacant Sexton campus. 

Finally, given the elimination of the General Motors Verlinden plant a vacant J.W. Sexton High School would have an inordinate negative effect on the neighborhoods in the surrounding areas. 
As a key stake holder within the Lansing School District, I know you are truly committed to the needs and issues of community and district. I respectfully request that you consider my request as you determine the health and direction of this district.

Kind regards,

[Insert Name and affiliation] 
[personal email address]
